
 
 

                                              A Message from our Presidents 

                                                                     
 

 

                        

                                                  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Greater Boynton Chapter  
Ilene Rallo & Phyllis Zuckerman – Co-Presidents 

September 2021 Newsletter 

 

So, it seems that every time we take a few steps forward something knocks us down; and we take some steps 

backward. All of us know that we are members of PAP because this is a cause that is meaningful to us and close to our 

hearts. The dollars we raise go to support cancer research at one of the most prestigious cancer centers in the 

country, Sylvester Comprehensive Cancer Center. Being as optimistic as possible, the Board planned and scheduled 

events and programs for the upcoming season that we hoped would be interesting and fun and get us back on the 

successful fundraising track our chapter has always travelled. Unfortunately, once again, the universe had other 

plans. The abhorrent virus numbers in South Florida have led Sylvester to issue guidelines for themselves which 

include no gatherings of more than twenty people either indoors or outdoors, masks required at all events, and no 

food or drink is to be passed at events. As we raise funds for Sylvester, it is our belief that we are obligated to follow 

these guidelines. In an abundance of caution, it has been decided that we will not be having any in person events 

until January. It saddens us to have to cancel the exciting events which were already planned. However, we believe it 

is not prudent to expect our members and guests to attend events and programs which might put them at risk. 

Information on these programs being rescheduled will follow as we know it. 
 

Now for the dilemma: How do we continue our important quest in these uncertain times and unusual circumstances? 

The answer for the present time is to hope that everyone supports the programs we are able to put out. Birthday 

Buddies is always so successful for us. Opening a birthday card from fellow members is always a welcome treat. Our 

Tribute Cards are second to none and are always appreciated by the recipient. Be it a birthday, anniversary, 

graduation, new baby or condolence, we have the perfect card for any occasion. Save Around Discount Books are 

once again available including discounts at restaurants and stores. After skipping last year, Discount Cards which are 

reusable at restaurants and stores are once again being offered. Don’t miss out on our Calendar for the Cure. Choose 

meaningful or random dates on our virtual calendar for the opportunity to win cash prizes. Purchase Butterflies or 

Bracelets. There are still some copies available of our must have Quarantine Cuisine Cookbook. 
 

Save the Date: Optimistically, we look forward to the following events after the New Year: 

• Winter Card Party: Thursday, January 13, 2022 

• Walkathon: Sunday, February 13, 2022 

• Night at the Races: Saturday, March 5, 2022 

• PAP in the Park: April 3. 2022 

• Summer Card Party: July 13, 2022, Fountains Country Club  
 

Although so much progress has been made in finding cures for many forms of cancer, there is still a huge amount of 

work to be done. We all need to come together to continue the fight. Each and every one of us can make a 

difference, be it by helping plan and execute our events and programs or by supporting the programs we have in 

place. Anything we can do at this point to support the work at Sylvester is vital to the success of our mission. Please 

reach out to Phyllis or Ilene with any ideas you may have or to offer your help in any small or large way. 
                                                         

                                                                                                                                         Ilene and Phyllis 

           Ilene Rallo               Phyllis Zuckerman 



                

 

  

    

                        

 

  

 

 

 

 
                                                              

                                                                           

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
 

 

             

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
We are excited to shine the spotlight on our very own Sharon Smith. Sharon was born in Brooklyn, 
NY and then moved to Westchester, NY at one year old. At The University of Connecticut, Sharon 
majored in medical technology. After working at Boston Children’s Hospital for three years, she was 
off to Chicago to graduate school. Sharon worked at Bellevue Hospital for a few years, then was Lab 
Manager at Beth Israel Hospital in NY. She received a master’s degree in Hospital Administration 
from NYU and went into medical advertising. Sharon did medical symposia all over world, which she 
terms “boondoggles”. (We’ll leave it to you to find out what that means.) Fortunately, this afforded 
Sharon a lot of first-class travel. From 1983-1995 Sharon worked in medical advertising. Sharon met 
her husband, Jeff, in 1991. They married in 1994 and moved to Florida in 1995, living in Boca Raton. 
In Florida, Sharon worked in medical tv for three years and briefly as an administrative assistant. 
Office Depot recruited Sharon in 1999 where she did administration work for three years before 
working in the energy management department and then becoming energy manager for all of Office 
Depot.  Whew! Sharon took her well-earned retirement in 2013. (Lucky for us!) 
 

The Smiths moved to Tivoli Lakes in Boynton Beach in 2005, quickly becoming an integral part of 
their community. They love to travel and keep in touch with their two children and three 
grandchildren. An avid mah jongg player, Sharon decided to broaden her horizons and learned 
canasta, which she also loves. As an active member of Hadassah, Chavurah and Women’s Club, Sharon 
generously gives her time and expertise to many organizations, also writing columns for her 
community newsletter, The Tivoli Lakes Times. After a couple of years, PAP past President Joan 
Taylor recruited Sharon as a Board member, making use of her expertise creating our newsletter and 
flyers for events. Sharon has been our very capable, hardworking Treasurer going on six years now. 
However, that does not really tell the story of our Sharon and her dedication and important 
contributions to PAP and to our chapter. As a two-time cancer survivor, Sharon feels that PAP is an 
essential organization, and she is an integral and important member of our chapter, saying she is 
happy she can contribute her time and participation. It’s not possible to list all the ways Sharon has 
helped raise a great deal of money in our effort to support Sylvester Cancer Center’s goal of 
eradicating cancer. Our very successful Walkathons would not be nearly as successful without the 
extraordinary amount of hard work put in by Sharon. Her ideas and guidance as an Executive Board 
member are truly valued. Whether it is planning events, receiving registrations for our events or 
being an incredible steward of our chapter’s finances, we are extremely lucky that SHARON SMITH  
is on our team. THANK YOU, Sharon, for a job way more than well done!! Please know your hard work 
is helping pave the way for a world without cancer.                                                                
                                                                                       Ilene Rallo 

 

                   Sharon Smith 

 



                                                                                                                     
                          

                                                                                

                                                                                    

                

               

     

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
                                               

    
     

 

 
    GREATER BOYNTON CHAPTER 
 

 

                            “PAP IN THE PARK”  

PAPANICOLAOU CORPS. FOR CANCER RESEARCH, DBA, THE PAP CORPS CHAMPIONS FOR CANCER RESEARCH, IS A REGISTERED 

501© (3) ORGANIZATION. A COPY OF THE OFFICIAL REGISTRATION AND FINANCIAL INFORMATION MAY BE OBTAINED FROM THE 

FLORIDA STATE CONSUMER SERVICES BY CALLING (800)435-7352. TOLL FREE WITHIN THE STATE OR VISIT 

WWW.800HELPFLA.COM. REGISTRATION DOES NOT IMPLY ENDORSEMENT, APPROVAL OR RECOMMENDATION BY THE STATE. 

REGISTRATION #CH2450. 

Dear Fellow Greater Boynton Chapter Members, 
 
We hope this email finds you and your families well and safe. 
 
We are writing to let you know that because of the rise in cases involving the Delta variant of 
the Covid virus , Sylvester has issued the following guidelines that 
PAP Corporate is adhering to for the remainder of this year:   
 

1.    No more than 20 people at any given event (inside or outside) 
2.    Mask must be worn by all attendees (vaccinated or unvaccinated) 
3.    No passed food or drinks 
 

In light of these guidelines the “PAP in the Park” committee has decided to  
postpone the event. 
 
We have scheduled the new date for Sunday, April 3,2022 at 11:00AM.  
 
The Committee did not make this decision lightly but took into consideration the increase in 
cases.  
  
We want to make sure that not only is the “PAP in the Park” a success, but more importantly, 
that the event is safe for our members to be together. 
 
We appreciate your patience and understanding regarding our decision to postpone this event. 
Anyone who has already registered is automatically registered for the new date.       
 

If you have any questions, please feel free to reach out to me via text or phone call. 
  
Thank you and please stay safe, 
Susan Hermele - Chairperson 
(973) 568-7412 
  

 

http://www.800helpfla.com/
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Dear Pap Corps Champions for Cancer Research, 
 
We hope this email finds you and your families well and safe. 
 
We are writing to let you know that because of the rise in cases involving the Delta variant of the 
Covid virus, the Footloose Committee has unanimously decided to postpone the Footloose and 

Cancer Free event that was scheduled for Sunday, October 3rd, 2021.   
 
We have scheduled the new date for Sunday, January 16th, 2022, at 1:00PM. 
 
The Committee did not make this decision lightly but took into consideration the increase in cases 
in many of our Chapters.  We have also reviewed the new Guidelines recently released by 
Sylvester for their own events: 
1.       No more than 20 people at any given event (inside or outside) 
2.       Mask must be worn by all attendees (vaccinated or unvaccinated) 
3.       No passed food or drinks 
 
We want to make sure that not only is Footloose and Cancer Free a success, but more 
importantly, that the event is safe for our members to be together. 
 
We appreciate your patience and understanding regarding our decision to postpone this event.  If 
you have any questions, please feel free to reach out to either one of the two co-chairs, Beverly 
Berkowitz or Nancy Levinsohn, or Sally Berenzweig, CEO, or Susan Dinter, Chair of The Pap 
Corps.  All our emails are listed below.  
  
Thank you and please stay safe, 
Beverly, Nancy, Sally & Susan 
  
beverly@thepapcorps.org 
nanlevinsohn@gmail.com 
sallyb@thepapcorps.org 
susan@thepapcorps.org 
  
  
Sally Berenzweig 
Chief Executive Officer 
The Pap Corps Champions for Cancer Research® 

 

mailto:beverly@thepapcorps.org
mailto:nanlevinsohn@gmail.com
mailto:sallyb@thepapcorps.org
mailto:susan@thepapcorps.org


               
                                                    

 

                                               

                     

       

 

                                

 

 

 

         

                                             

               

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

                 
 

 

 

 

 
NOW YOU CAN HAVE ONE                         

AND SUPPORT CANCER RESEARCH! 

Around the world, people view the butterfly as representing endurance, change, 

hope and life.  Our PAP Corps Chapter is selling beautiful butterflies. 

These butterflies can be easily inserted into your garden or flowerpots, may be given 

as a dinner/birthday bouquet or as a remembrance of a loved one.  

Butterflies are $5.00 and are available in several colors. 

To order: Please contact Gale Pascal - 561-374-9651 

Please make your check to: The PAP Corps – Don’t forget your member number. 

 

Greater Boynton Chapter 
 

 

          

                                                                           

 

                                

        

 

WHAT GOES AROUND COMES AROUND - IN A GOOD WAY 
by Sharon Smith 

 
My friend of 60+ years, Carly has been a silver sponsor of our Walk-a-thons from the first one.  Carly lives in 
Phoenix, so this donation was purely to support cancer research.   
 
In March, I received a call from Carly telling me she had just been diagnosed with ovarian cancer and wanted 
to draw on my experience of battling cancer twice.  She later followed up to tell me that she had seen a 
doctor who had just made Phoenix Magazine's list of top doctors for the 10th year in a row.  And she 
attached his CV. 
 
It turns out that Mike Janicek, MD did his Fellowship in Gynecological Oncology at the Sylvester Cancer 
Center/Miami!  He then went on to direct the Gyn Oncology Research lab there and studied Immunology of 
Cervical Cancer as Assistant Professor of Microbiology and Immunology. 
 
I'm sharing this with my fellow PAP members to show that our hard work to raise funds for Sylvester affects 
people all over the country.  Hopefully what Dr. Janicek learned at Sylvester and what Carly generously 
supports will result in a positive outcome for my friend. 

 

 

Since our mission is to raise funds for Sylvester Comprehensive Cancer Center – University of Miami,      

we need your help!! 
 

As you have read, the COVID pandemic has caused us to postpone or cancel all our planned fundraising 

events for the rest of this year.  We are optimistic that we will be able to schedule events next year.   
 

As mentioned in the President’s message, please support our fundraising efforts.  We’ve got butterflies, 
cookbooks, discount cards, save-a-round books, calendar for the cure, bracelets, masks tribute cards….    
If you can’t find anything that interests, you here….you can make a donation to The Pap Corps!!  

 

Even during these challenging times, we can continue to MAKE A DIFFERENCE!                                             

Please help us support the clinical trials and research work being done at Sylvester to help us put an end 

to cancer 
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                      We still have Quarantine Cuisine Cookbooks available.    

To order: 

To pay with Credit Card                              

(    )   Printed Copy  - $ 30.00  Please visit -  
        https://app.mobilecause.com/form/2U2c5A?vid=f6ol8 
(   )  Digital/Virtual Copy - $ 25.00  Please  visit     
        https://app.mobilecause.com/form/RACIXQ?vid=f6on5 
 
FOR DIGITAL/VIRTUAL COPY PLEASE BE SURE TO PROVIDE E-MAIL IN ORDER 
TO SEND THE COOKBOOK LINK 
 

(   )  Check – Payable to The Pap Corps- with your membership number 
                               Please send to:   Susan Hermele 
                                                         7656 Via Grande 
                                                   Boynton Beach, FL. 33437  
                                          Questions – Call Susan – 973-568-7412  

 

PAPANICOLAOU CORPS FOR CANCER RESEARCH, DBA THE PAP CORPS CHAMPIONS FOR CANCER RESEARCH, IS A 

REGISTERED 501©(3) ORGANIZATION.  A COPY OF THE OFFICIAL REGISTRATION AND FINANCIAL INFORMATION MAY BE 

OBTAINED FROM THE FLORIDA STATE CONSUMER SERVICES BY CALLING (800) 435-7352, TOLL FREE WITHIN THE STATE OR 

VISIT WWW.800HELPFLA.COM.  REGISTRATION DOES NOT IMPLY ENDORSEMENT, APPROVAL OR RECOMMENDATION BY 

THE STATE.  REGISTRATION #CH2450. 

Greater Boynton Chapter 

Birthday Buddies   Willie Berkowitz  561-735-9480 

Butterflies    Gale Pascal   561-374-9651 

Calendar for the Cure  Debbie Dail   561-413-3404 

Card Party    Debbie Dail   561-413-3404 

Local Merchants Discount Card Lynn Graf   561-738-9764 

Night at the Races   Rob Miller   561-728-5057 - March 5, 2022 

Pap in the Park   Susan Hermele  973-568-7412 – April 3, 2022 

Save A Round Discount Books Barbra DiBernardo  561-200-4718 

Walk-a-thon    Myrna Gutharetz  305-965-6600 - February 13, 2022 

                                      Phyllis Zuckerman  561-200-4445 

 

https://app.mobilecause.com/form/2U2c5A?vid=f6ol8
https://app.mobilecause.com/form/RACIXQ?vid=f6on5
about:blank


 
 
 

               

                LOCAL MERCHANTS DISCOUNT CARD 
 
 

                                 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

We are pleased to take advantage of an opportunity with the Valencia Isles of the Pap Corps to offer 

our members a REUSABLE.  Save money all year long and help find a cure.  

  

                                                             Card valid October 2021-September 2022 

                                                                 LOCAL MERCHANTS DISCOUNT CARD 

                                                                               DONATION  ~   $ 20.00 

 

Aloha Bakery and Café Guarapo’s Cuban Cuisine Two Tomatoes 

Wildberries DADA FlyBird 

The Diner East Ocean Café                 

(Breakfast & Lunch)) 

Bramer’s Brazilian Cuisine 

Cucina Moderna (Boynton) Tealicious Tea House The Original Pancake House 

Texas Roadhouse Sawa Hibachi Steak House Great Wok 

Driftwood Kings Health Mart Pharmacy Palermo’s Italian Bakery Cafe 

Red Crab Juicy Seafood(Delray)  Bulk in Bins 

Casa Linda-Mexican & Spanish 

Cuisine 

    SUPPORT THE PAP CORPS  

 

         For further information, please contact Lynn Graf – 561-738-9764 – lynngraf6@gmail.com 

 

                                Your donation is deductible to the full extend allowable by law.  

 
 

 

PAPANICOLAOU CORPS FOR CANCER RESEARCH, DBA THE PAP CORPS CHAMPIONS FOR 

CANCER RESEARCH, IS A REGISTERED 501©(3) ORGANIZATION.  A COPY OF THE 

OFFICIAL REGISTRATION AND FINANCIAL INFORMATION MAY BE OBTAINED FROM THE 

FLORIDA STATE CONSUMER SERVICES BY CALLING (800) 435-7352, TOLL FREE WITHIN 

THE STATE OR VISIT WWW.800HELPFLA.COM.  REGISTRATION DOES NOT IMPLY 

ENDORSEMENT, APPROVAL OR RECOMMENDATION BY THE STATE.  REGISTRATION 

#CH2450. 

 

 

Greater Boynton Chapter 

 

mailto:lynngraf6@gmail.com
about:blank


 

 
 

                                      
 
 

We have ordered and are expecting the arrival of the 2021/2022 Save-A-Round 
Palm Beach & Surrounding Areas Coupon Books during the first week in 
September. As you may know, these books offer discount coupons at local 
Restaurants, Attractions, Car Rentals, etc.  While the participants change with 
each new publication , here are a few places included in the 2020/2021 book  
 

Joseph’s 
Motor City Car Wash 
Panera Bread 

Burger King 
Dick’s Sporting Goods 
Avis 

Budget                                             Golf Courses 
 

…There are SO many more!  You can download the app for even more savings!  
These books usually sell out quickly….you can place your order now by calling 
Barbra DiBernardo at 561-200-4718 or by contacting your community liaison.         
                                
                    

Community   Liaison        Phone 
Avalon Estates         Myrna Guthertz   305-965-6600 
Mizner Falls         Margery Nathman  561-752-3341 
Mizer Falls         Lynne Decklebaum  301-651-5515 
Tivoli Lakes         Marilyn Bass   561-738-0813 
Tivoli Lakes         Carlynn Donosky  561-738-7789 
Tivoli Reserve         Bonnie Goldstein  561-810-6340 

Greater Boynton Chapter 
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Supreme Court Justices—September 23rd at 7pm 

 

     
 

Singing Men—December 2nd at 7pm 

 

    
 

   The first presentation was fabulous!  You won’t want to miss 

   Dr. Feinberg’s next two programs. 

Dr. Rose Feinberg is a 

popular presenter in South 

Florida and a Lifelong 

Learning Instructor for 

Florida Atlantic University 

and Nova University. 

Rose earned her Doctor of 

Education degree from 

Boston University. She was 

a school principal in 

Massachusetts and 

an Adjunct Professor at 

Florida Atlantic University. 

Her prior careers in 

education, as well as her 

theater training, have 

enabled her to research 

and create her unique 

programs. 

She has 25 dynamic, 

informative and 

entertaining programs 

using PowerPoint and video 

clips, with new 

programs added each year. 

  

Female Justices: Ruth Bader Ginsburg, Sonia 

Sotomayor, Elena Kagan 

Learn about their lives, and paths to becoming 

Supreme Court Justices 

 

Learn about each singer’s early influences, 
romantic relationships, and different paths to 

success. 

 

 

Be sure to check the box next to the presentations you would like to sign 

up for. Make checks payable to The PAP Corps, include your member 

number and drop or mail your check along with this flyer to: Phyllis 

Zuckerman, 11060 Via Sorrento, Boynton Beach, FL. 33437 

Questions – Call Phyllis 561-200-4445 

Name:    

Email Address:      

PAP ID#   

 

      Greater Boynton Chapter PAP C O RPS             

Invite s You To 
Two engrossing Virtual programs  Via Zoom   
with Dr. Rose Feinberg  

 

   There are 2 presentations left that you can sign up for.      
   $18 per presentation! 

 

https://papcorps-my.sharepoint.com/personal/kathy_papcorps_onmicrosoft_com/Documents/Trust%20Payments%20to%20June%202017.xlsx?web=1
https://papcorps-my.sharepoint.com/personal/kathy_papcorps_onmicrosoft_com/Documents/Trust%20Payments%20to%20June%202017.xlsx?web=1
https://papcorps-my.sharepoint.com/personal/kathy_papcorps_onmicrosoft_com/Documents/Trust%20Payments%20to%20June%202017.xlsx?web=1
https://papcorps-my.sharepoint.com/personal/kathy_papcorps_onmicrosoft_com/Documents/Trust%20Payments%20to%20June%202017.xlsx?web=1
https://papcorps-my.sharepoint.com/personal/kathy_papcorps_onmicrosoft_com/Documents/Trust%20Payments%20to%20June%202017.xlsx?web=1
https://papcorps-my.sharepoint.com/personal/kathy_papcorps_onmicrosoft_com/Documents/Trust%20Payments%20to%20June%202017.xlsx?web=1
https://papcorps-my.sharepoint.com/personal/kathy_papcorps_onmicrosoft_com/Documents/Trust%20Payments%20to%20June%202017.xlsx?web=1
https://papcorps-my.sharepoint.com/personal/kathy_papcorps_onmicrosoft_com/Documents/Trust%20Payments%20to%20June%202017.xlsx?web=1
https://papcorps-my.sharepoint.com/personal/kathy_papcorps_onmicrosoft_com/Documents/Trust%20Payments%20to%20June%202017.xlsx?web=1
https://papcorps-my.sharepoint.com/personal/kathy_papcorps_onmicrosoft_com/Documents/Trust%20Payments%20to%20June%202017.xlsx?web=1
https://papcorps-my.sharepoint.com/personal/kathy_papcorps_onmicrosoft_com/Documents/Trust%20Payments%20to%20June%202017.xlsx?web=1


 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

        DID YOU KNOW?? 
 

       

AmazonSmile is a simple and automatic 
way for you to donate to The PAP Corps 
every time you shop, at no cost to you. 
 

Simply go to smile.amazon.com.  You can 
designate The PAP Corps as the charity 
you wish to support, whenever you shop on 
Amazon while still using your own account. 
A small portion of the sale will be given to 
PAP, not affecting your purchase at all. 
 

You will find the exact same low prices, vast 
selection, and convenient shopping 
experience as Amazon.com, with the 
added bonus that Amazon will donate a 
portion of the purchase price to our worthy 
cause. 
 

In June we were notified that Amazon Smile 
made their quarterly charitable donation to 
the Pap Corps in the amount of $453.38 
and AmazonSmiles impact - $3,623.53 
donated to the Pap Corps.  
 

So, if you’re not signed up for 
AmazonSmile, please do so…it’s very 
simple.  Your shopping dollars generate 
financial support for our chapter.  
 

 

                    
Did you know that our chapter has its own 

Facebook page? Please go to Greater Boynton 

Pap on Facebook. Once you "like" the page you 

will receive current information. Stay updated 

on all our programs and events. Our Facebook 

page is overseen by Lynn Samuels. Lynn regularly 

posts information about our chapter and our 

programs. If you have anything you believe we 

should be sharing on our Facebook page, please 

contact Lynn at lynnsam411@aol.com 

 

Greater Boynton Chapter 

 

 

              OUR TRIBUTE CARDS 
           ARE SECOND TO NONE!! 
                          ~ 
     Do you want to acknowledge a 
special birthday, anniversary, 
wedding, birth, graduation, thank you 
or send a condolence?  
 
You can support The Pap Corps by 
sending a tribute card from our 
fabulous selection of cards.  
 
       Minimum donation of $10. 
 
Please email your tribute request to:  

  Phyllis Shelowitz: 
pshell5156@aol.com 
      561-731-0054 

mailto:lynnsam411@aol.com
mailto:pshell5156@aol.com


                                                                                                                   

• Debbie Dail:  

           

                                  
Physicians Referral Service 

                     
 
Aside from the satisfaction of knowing you are helping in the fight to find cures for 
all forms of cancer, one of the major benefits of being a PAP Corps member is the 
Physician Referral Service. If you or a member of your family have the need to 
secure an appointment with one of the top doctors at Sylvester Comprehensive 
Cancer Center, simply call your community liaison and you will be given someone 
to call who can expedite an appointment. Please be sure not to call to attempt to 
secure an appointment on your own or PAP will not be able to help schedule a 
quick appointment. We certainly hope you never need to make use of this perk. 
However, it is comforting to know this is available to us.    
 

Community   Liaison    Phone 
Avalon Estates              Myrna Guthertz   305-965-6600 
Mizner Falls   Margery Nathman         561-752-3341 
Mizer Falls   Lynne Decklebaum  301-651-5515 
Tivoli Lakes   Marilyn Bass   561-738-0813 
Tivoli Lakes   Carlynn Donosky   561-445-8146 
Tivoli Reserve   Bonnie Goldstein   561-810-6340 

 

 

Greater Boynton Chapter 

 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

          Membership Report 
Miriam Schwartz & Karen Simat       

Membership VP 
 

Greater Boynton Chapter 

 

The Pap Corps recruits new members throughout the calendar year (January 1 through December 31).  

New members have the option of paying their Pap dues ($40 per year or $300 for lifetime) by check or 

credit card.  Credit cards are processed by the Pap main office and checks are processed through our 

Greater Boynton Chapter.   
 

Membership cards are sent to members electronically by email.  The electronic membership cards are 

issued after the dues checks are processed by the Pap main office (three to four weeks). 
 

We depend on our members to keep us and our membership information current.  If you move, change 

your telephone number, or change your email address, please notify Miriam Schwartz 

(mimschwartz@comcast.net) or Karen Simat (ksimat@comcast.net) membership vice presidents.  You 

can also notify your Pap Community Liaison. 
 

The Greater Boynton Chapter Community Liaisons are:  
 

Myrna Gutherz    Avalon Estates  

Margery Nathman and Lynne Deckelbaum Mizner Falls 

Marilyn Bass and Carlynn Donosky  Tivoli Lakes 

Bonnie Goldstein     Tivoli Reserve 

Stay safe.   

Miriam & Karen 
 

                                                                  In Case you Didn’t Know 

                                                          BENEFITS OF MEMBERSHIP  

 

 

• Be part of a community of cancer activists raising funds for researchers to fight all types of cancer. 

• Be part of a connected community with over 20,000 members across South Florida. 

• Direct access to Physician Referral Committee to expedite an appointment at Sylvester Comprehensive Cancer 

Center. 

• Receive support from The Pap Corps Champions Survivorship Mentors. 

• Receive access to informative news regarding new cancer drug and research development by Sylvester.  

• Receive invitations to exclusive events from The Pap Corps. 

• Receive invitations to exclusive events from our Chapter. 

• Be part of the solution, “To imagine- and help create a World Without Cancer”. 

 

about:blank
about:blank


  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

We are thrilled to welcome the new members who have joined our chapter this past season. 
Please know that your membership is valued by us, and we appreciate you joining our chapter 
as we continue our mission to raise money for the prestigious Sylvester Comprehensive 
Cancer Center to help in their quest to find cures for all forms of cancer. Ours is an active 
chapter, and we welcome your participation in our fundraising efforts. Please feel free to 
reach out to Ilene or Phyllis to discuss ways you might become involved in the workings of 
our chapter if you feel so inclined. It would be our pleasure to speak to you about where 
your interests may lie. Please be on the lookout for emails coming from the Greater Boynton 
chapter so you may be kept apprised of events and programs which have been planned.  

 

Avalon Estates 

Renee Brauer 

Ella Geller 

 

Banyon Springs 

Muriel Schneider 

 

Huntington Lakes 

Barbara Sittniewski 

 

Mizner Falls 

Valois Berger 

Carol-Lee Burden 

Linda Cohen 

Caterine Cordy 

Sevra Goldstein 

Tami Levy 

Suzanne O’Brien 

Donna Pscolka 

Janet Skulnick 

 

San Marco 

Beth Krumholz 

 
 

 

Tivoli Lakes 

Nancy Bonomo 

Et Gaffe 

Sue Leonard 

Judith Mann 

Marilyn Mercogliano 

Sandie Oppenheimer 

Rena Rosenfeld 

Nadine Rudo 

Anita Ruggles 

Annie Vece 

 

Tivoli Reserve 

Pamela Clark 

Virginia Demattels 

Judith Goldberg 

Sybille Holder 

Karen Kimmel 

Nathania Lampert 

Marissa Nicholas 

Sit Mui Agnes Tang 

Elaine Wander 
 

Linda Cannizzaro  

 

 

 
Greater Boynton Chapter 
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Sylvester Comprehensive Cancer Center – Deerfield Beach has been renamed The Pap Corps 

Campus because of our $50 million pledge.  

This beautiful courtyard will feature a garden for patients and others to experience an 

environment of peace and tranquility.  

Leave a legacy for a family member or loved one by purchasing a brick in the “Garden of 
Hope”. Become part of this special place by including a personal inscription/dedication on 
your Garden of Hope brick. 

                                                     CONSTRUCTION PROGRESS 

                We will continue to provide updates as the construction progresses. 

                                 We thank you for your patience and understanding. 

 

                                              With gratitude, The Pap Corps 

  
 

        
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

For more information, please visit                  

    www.thepapcorps.org 
 

                                  Or for order form -  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

          Garden of Hope 
           A foundation of support              

                    One brick at a time  
 

 

 

https://thepapcorps.us7.list-manage.com/track/click?u=17f2875bdf4f4f025986749c5&id=7b7a32bfba&e=1d40d4c9c9


 

      
 

 

                                      
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
   

GREATER BOYNTON CHAPTER 

Support the Greater Boynton Chapter - Pap Corps 
Buy a birthday, anniversary, or any other special occasion date(s) for 2022. 

Each Whole Date is $20  
Share a date for $10 

Buy as many dates as you want! 
 

Once all dates are sold, 3 dates will be randomly drawn for cash prizes! 
** Please indicate (W) whole date or (S) share date next to date requested** 

To purchase a date(s), print & fill out the form below.  
Make your check payable to “The Pap Corps” and drop off or mail to: 

Debbie Dail at 7687 Via Grande, Boynton Beach, FL  33437. 
Please include your Pap ID # on the check. 

            
 

                                                               

Your Name: ____________________Pap ID #_________ Phone __________________ 
 

Date requested: _________   Date requested: ________   Date requested:__________ 
 

Date requested: _________   Date requested:________   Date requested: __________ 
Date requested: _________   Date requested:________   Date requested: __________ 
 

In the event your requested date(s) are not available, please add alternate date options. 
___________________    ____________________   _________________  _______________ 

 

(Please add any additional dates on back of page) 
You will be contacted if any of your dates are no longer available 

      DEADLINE FOR DATES 
      December 31, 2021 

          Any inquiries can be directed to Debbie via e-mail (debdail59@gmail.com or phone (561) 413-3404. 

PAPANICOLAOU CORPS FOR CANCER RESEARCH, DBA THE PAP CORPS CHAMPIONS FOR CANCER RESEARCH, IS A REGISTERED 501©(3) 

ORGANIZATION.  A COPY OF THE OFFICIAL REGISTRATION AND FINANCIAL INFORMATION MAY BE OBTAINED FROM THE FLORIDA STATE 

CONSUMER SERVICES BY CALLING (800) 435-7352, TOLL FREE WITHIN THE STATE OR VISIT WWW.800HELPFLA.COM.  REGISTRATION DOES NOT 

IMPLY ENDORSEMENT, APPROVAL OR RECOMMENDATION BY THE STATE.  REGISTRATION #CH2450. 

 

mailto:debdail59@gmail.com
about:blank


  

      
 
        While we wait to get back to our in person fundraising events…. 
 

        There are many ways you can help with our fundraising efforts 
 

• Buy a Butterfly for your garden 

• Buy a Quarantine Cuisine Cookbook 

• Support our Calendar for the Cure Program 

• Celebrate Birthdays – Participate in our Birthday Buddies Program 

• Support our Tribute Card Program 

• Place your order for your Discount Cards  

• Place your order for your Save A Round Coupon Book 

• Volunteer your time to help plan events and programs 
 

                      If none of these appeal to you, 

• Donate to The Pap Corps 

• Buy a Brick in the Garden of Hope 
 

Remember, every dollar we raise helps Sylvester Comprehensive Cancer 
Center in the battle to find a cure for all kinds of cancer!  

Greater Boynton Chapter 



 
 
 
                                   
                                        Greater Boynton Chapter 
 

                                             
                                        

 

                                   

 

 

 

 

  

 

 
                                                                                                                                                           
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Greater Boynton Chapter Board Roster 

2020 - 2021 

 

                                      To Join us at Our    

          Welcome Back           

Luncheon Card & Mah Jongg Party                 

                           Thursday, January 13, 2022 

          The Club at Boca Pointe – Boca Raton          

7144 Boca Pointe Drive, Boca Raton                         

~ 

Boutiques open - 10:00 a.m. – 12:30 p.m. 

                        Luncheon - 11:30 a.m. – 1:00 p.m. 

                      Game Rooms -1:00 p.m. – 4:00 p.m.                            

                                Ticket Price - $60.00 

                                                       

 

RSVP to Debbie Dail by December 1, 2021      

Questions, please contact:                                  
Debbie Dail                                              

7687 Via Grande Boynton Beach 561-413-3404 or 
debdail59@gmail.com                                                                                   

** Early Bird Special – Pay by October 15th and receive 5 Raffle Tickets** 

mailto:debdail59@gmail.com


                      

 
 
 
 
      

              Join us for Shopping, Fashion Show & Lunch on the Green  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

“PAP IN THE PARK”  
 Greater Boynton Chapter 

 

Sunday, April 3, 2022 
Canyon Town Center - Amphitheatre 

Corner of Lyons Road & Boynton Beach Blvd. 
Boynton Beach 

11:00 a.m. – 2:00 p.m. 
$40.00 per person 

Boutiques open at 11:00 a.m. 
Boxed Lunch (menu choices) provided by Too Jays 

 

 

    50/50 Raffle 

Presented by Backstreet Fashions 
 

Hope you will join us. Please send a check for $40.00 payable to                   
The PAP Corps no later than March 18, 2022 to: 

Debbie Dail                                                          
7687 Via Grande, Boynton Beach, FL. 33437 

 

Questions – please contact Susan Hermele at 973-568-7412 
 

PAPANICOLAOU CORPS. FOR CANCER RESEARCH, DBA, THE PAP CORPS CHAMPIONS FOR CANCER RESEARCH, IS A REGISTERED 501© (3) 

ORGANIZATION. A COPY OF THE OFFICIAL REGISTRATION AND FINANCIAL INFORMATION MAY BE OBTAINED FROM THE FLORIDA STATE 

CONSUMER SERVICES BY CALLING (800)435-7352. TOLL FREE WITHIN THE STATE OR VISIT WWW.800HELPFLA.COM. REGISTRATION DOES 

NOT IMPLY ENDORSEMENT, APPROVAL OR RECOMMENDATION BY THE STATE. REGISTRATION #CH2450. 

http://www.800helpfla.com/


 
 
 

 

                                                  

                                              GREATER BOYNTON CHAPTER 

                                        BOARD OF DIRECTORS 2021 - 2022 

 

We are always on the “look out” for anyone interested in helping us with 
Chapter events.  For information, please contact Ilene Rallo (561-200-0246) 

or Phyllis Zuckerman (561-200-4445) 



 
 
    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
      
Dear Pap Corps Champions, 
 
I hope this email finds you all well.  Please see the link for access to the 2020 Sylvester 
Accomplishments Report https://umiamihealth.org/en/sylvester-comprehensive-cancer-center/accomplishment-
reports/2020 
Here is a link to the “Partners in our Mission” section with a story about The Pap 

Corps. https://umiamihealth.org/sylvester-comprehensive-cancer-center/accomplishment-reports/2020/partners-in-our-
mission/philanthropy-during-the-covid-19-pandemic 
 
Thank you for all you do for The Pap Corps, 
Sally 
Sally Berenzweig, CEO 
The Pap Corps Champions for Cancer Research® 
Email: sallyb@thepapcorps.org   
1191 E Newport Center Drive, Suite 107, Deerfield Beach, FL 33442   
Main Office: (954) 425-8100, extension 203, Cell: (561) 715-1077        Website: www.thepapcorps.org  
 

 

A message from Sally Berenzweig– Pap Corps CEO 
 

                                           

 

With heavy hearts,  
we recognize the passing of the following chapter members: 

Marilyn Aaron, Barbara Argenzio, Helen Belle,  
Babe Block, Joy Bonn, 

Bobbie Brath, Linda Chadwick, Sylvia Feibus, 
Gilbert Nicholas, Marcia Z. Goldstein, Marcia Grossman, 

Joan Klein, Gail LeNoble, Lynda Sherman, 
Claire Tatelman, Barbara Troy, Edwin Wechsler 

  

https://thepapcorps.us7.list-manage.com/track/click?u=17f2875bdf4f4f025986749c5&id=7018946e32&e=1d40d4c9c9
https://thepapcorps.us7.list-manage.com/track/click?u=17f2875bdf4f4f025986749c5&id=7018946e32&e=1d40d4c9c9
https://thepapcorps.us7.list-manage.com/track/click?u=17f2875bdf4f4f025986749c5&id=dcffd93ff7&e=1d40d4c9c9
https://thepapcorps.us7.list-manage.com/track/click?u=17f2875bdf4f4f025986749c5&id=dcffd93ff7&e=1d40d4c9c9
mailto:stacia@thepapcorps.org
https://thepapcorps.us7.list-manage.com/track/click?u=17f2875bdf4f4f025986749c5&id=7b7a32bfba&e=1d40d4c9c9

